## **Truro Cemetery Commission Meeting**

Meeting Date: November 15, 2016

Minutes for the Meeting of October 18, 2016 as follows.

Bob Masson called the meeting to order at 10:01AM.

Members Present: Bob Masson, Elizabeth Haskell, Hank Janowsky and guest observer, Marilyn Adams.

A motion was made to accept the Minutes of the September 20, 2016 meeting. Seconded and passed.

Activity Report:

Bob reported that there were 3 burials.

FRANK timothy t. on 10/1/2016 ZAHLER michael frank on 10/1/2016 SLESINGER david on 8/27/2016

Bob also reported that there were no plots sold.

A motion was made to accept the Activity Report. Seconded and passed.

Mary Ryans contacted Bob regarding the potential of selling back to the town 8 lots in the New South Cemetery and decided not to proceed further.

Discussion occurred on unmarked plots at Pine Grove Cemetery, and it was agreed they likely contained remains, but with no visible grave markers.

Bob reported he had submitted the FY2018 budget to Trudi Brazil, Town Accountant.

Bob reported he met with Rae Ann Palmer, Town Manager to review obstacles the Cemetery Commission faces. The group reviewed the handout regarding the functions and possible solutions. The Town Manager will get back to us.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:04 AM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Henry Janowsky, Secreta

Robert Masson, Chairman

Elizabeth Haskell

Office of Town Clerk Treasurer - Tax Collector
NOV 15 2016
Received TOWN OF TRURO